
STATE  OF IOWA 
PUBLIC EMPLOYMENT RELATIONS  BOARD 

 
 
 
 
 
 

June 26, 2023 

 

TO: Kraig Paulsen, Director, Department of Management 
Heather Hackbarth, Department of Management 
Timothy McDermott, Director, Legislative Services Agency 

 
From:  Cheryl Arnold, Board Member, Public Employment Relations 

Board 

 

RE: Public Employment Relations Board report on the use of reversions 
pursuant to Iowa Code section 8.62 

 

The Public Employment Relations Board carried-over $62,641.36 from Fiscal 

Year 2023.  

The following is the expenditure breakdown of the reversion funds: 
 

$ 62,641.36 - Quality Consulting, Inc. (QCI) 
 

$ 62,641.36 – Total expenditures 

 
$          0.00 – Remaining reversion funds 

 

If you have questions, please contact Cheryl Arnold at cheryl.arnold@iowa.gov 
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